SOUTH BRISTOL TOWN BOARD MEETING

May 12, 2003


REGULAR MEETING
The regular meeting of the South Bristol Town 

May 12, 2003
Board was called to order at 7:30pm at the Town Hall, 6500 Gannett Hill Rd. W., Naples, NY 

PRESENT
Daniel Marshall, Supervisor


Mitchell Cornish, Councilman


Dale Stoker, Councilman


Donna Goodwin, Councilman


Thomas Hawks, Councilman

RECORDING SECRETARY
Betty Collins, Town Clerk

OTHERS
Sybil Dutcher, Heinz Altmann, Pat Elwell, Larry & Kathy Duel, Tom Kopf, H. Betts, R. Hallancia, Bruce Hawkins, John Holtz

TOWN CLERK’S MINUTES
On motion of Councilwoman Goodwin seconded by Councilman Hawks the minutes from the April 14, 2003 Town Board meeting were ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR
John Holtz said that he has concerns that the re-val didn’t happen.  He asked are any of the statistics that were gathered going to be usable?


Supr. Marshall said yes, much of the data collected is usable and is being reviewed.  He said that it is not a total loss.

COMMUNICATIONS RECEIVED


The following communications were received:

· Minutes from the Planning Board and Zoning Board of Appeals

· Notice of Tentative Special Franchise Assessment – utility companies

· Thank you letters from – Honeoye Senior Citizens and Mercy Flight Central

· Letter from the Office of Parks, Recreation and Historic Places indicating Wilder Cemetery as now listed on the National Registry of Historic Places

· Brochure on storm water controls

· Ontario County letter regarding a Mandatory All Hazard Mitigation Plan BT 2004.

CEO REPORT
On motion of Councilman Stoker seconded by Councilman Cornish the Code Enforcement Officer’s Report for April 2003 was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

HIGHWAY
Councilman Stoker said that Powell Hill has been worked on; Seneca Point Road to Bopple Hill is shimmed and is going to be chipped and sealed.


Highway Supt. Duel asked Town Board approval to attend Cornell school; he is receiving an award for his attendance in the past.  He said that it would cost about $250.


On motion of Councilwoman Goodwin seconded by Councilman Hawks authorization for Highway Supt. Duel to attend highway school at Cornell was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

CD SITE
Highway Supt. Duel said that leaving the CD Site open on Wednesday, Saturday, and Sunday it is getting too busy and we are getting some abuse.  He said that he has asked Wendy to work every Saturday in the summer and is hopeful it will stop some of the abuse.  He said that we had a contractor that was using it and we may have to go back to some sort of permit.


Supr. Marshall asked what do you recommend?


Highway Supt. Duel said that if we can’t have total control we would have to go back to a permit obtained from the Town Clerk.

BUILDING & GROUNDS
Councilman Cornish said that he has two estimates for landscaping the Town Hall for the Board to look at.


Supr. Marshall said that we didn’t budget for it this year and we should keep this for next year.


Councilman Cornish said that he is still looking at the roof.


Town Clerk Collins said that she just received the bill from Finger Lakes Heating for the heat exchanger.  The amount is $825 and she would like permission to pre-pay it.


On motion of Councilwoman Goodwin seconded by Supr. Marshall authorization to pre-pay the bill from Finger Lakes Heating in the amount of $825 was APPROVED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall Goodwin, Hawks.

PLAYGROUND
Highway Supr. Duel said that the wood chips at the playground are deteriorating and we now have a hydro seeder.  He said that we need to remove the woodchips; we have a bag of ground up rubber that is safer than the woodchips and has to go in two inches deep.  The total price will be more than we have budgeted but perhaps we can do part of it.  He said that the gazebo also needs work or removal.

TIME WARNER CABLE
Supr. Marshall said that Time Warner Cable got the franchise last month and now we need to be working on proposed expansion.  He said that the purpose of the franchise fee account is to help in the expansion of the cable coverage.  He said that we could say to Time Warner to proceed with a certain area and then they would go out and see if there are enough interested parties.


Councilman Stoker said that area one, Route 21 from Bopple Hill to Hicks Road, is suggested and he would contact Time Warner.


On motion of Councilman Hawks seconded by Councilman Stoker authorizing Time Warner to proceed with area one, Route 21, from Bopple Hill north to the town line, and Hicks Road, was APPROVED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall Goodwin, Hawks.

MAXFIELD HOSE FIRE SUB-STATION


Supr. Marshall said that we have had continuing discussion with Maxfield Hose Company about putting a piece of equipment in this area.  Maxfield Hose offered to move a class A pumper into a bay in the Highway garage that is separate from the rest of the barn.  Some minor expense will occur and when we did our fire contract with Naples Village we were over-charged and they are proposing instead of providing a credit that we use the $4,000 to bring the building up to standards and some special equipment.  He said that the Highway Supt. is willing to give up a bay for this.  He asked are there any questions?


Councilwoman Goodwin asked the time frame.


Fire Chief Elwell said that they have not set a time frame; it will depend on how soon it is ready; perhaps a month.  He said that we could always use more people; he has a good core group in the area.


Councilwoman Goodwin asked would we get a listing of what needs to be done and the cost?  She said that we need to be sure the credit is given to us.


 Supr. Marshall said that we could have some of the building done in house; we will consider a simple contract with the Maxfield Hose Company using the building for $1.


Councilman Hawks said that this is a very important event.  He appreciates the work of the Fire Department.


On motion of Councilman Hawks seconded by Councilman Stoker approval for Maxfield Hose Company to use a bay in the Highway Department to house a pumper was APPROVED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

COUNTY ROAD #12 OVERLOOK


Supr. Marshall said that it is becoming quite a project.  He said that we chose a consultant, met with them and had a scoping out meeting; the Federal Government required this.  He said that we had to choose the consultant without knowing the cost and Dewberry came back with a set of their fees for about $30,000.  He said that is over whelming to him.


Councilman Stoker asked did they know they were the final company?


Supr. Marshall said yes, you can’t get a price for more companies.


Highway Supt. Duel discussed this.  He said that if you approve these guys we would be getting a new survey tomorrow; we don’t have much of a say in any of it.


Supr. Marshall said that he would not go with a Federal project in the future, unless it was a great deal larger.  He said that he thinks we should go forward now.


Councilwoman Goodwin said that she is going to object; she doesn’t like the idea of it.


Councilman Stoker said that he can’t understand why we have to do it this way.  He said that he does believe in this project but he feels like he has a gun to his head.


Supr. Marshall said that he could go back to the State and say that the Town Board objects to the cost.


Councilman Stoker said that he doesn’t object to the cost, but the process.


Supr. Marshall said that he was told it is the Federal way; perhaps they could come out and explain it.


Councilwoman Goodwin said that she would like to see what another consultant would say.


Councilman Stoker asked could we make a decision next month and do our own individual homework?


Highway Supt. Duel said that you lose sixty days if you don’t approve it tonight.


Councilman Cornish said that he doesn’t want to see it delayed.


Supr. Marshal said that even though it is Federal money it would have to pass through Albany first and it might be a delay in getting the money.


On motion of Councilman Hawks seconded by Councilman Cornish approval to appoint Dewberry Goodkind as consultants was ACCEPTED – AYES 3 – NAYS 2 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Marshall, Hawks – Voting Nay – Stoker, Goodwin.

SOUTH BRISTOL SIGNS
Supr. Marshall said that we received a letter from New York State regarding money available for signage and he looked into it.  He received a letter saying we could receive $4,000 for signs for the Town of South Bristol.  He showed pictures of possible signs to the Board.  He said that if we choose something that exceeds $4,000 we would have to pay the difference.


Councilman Cornish said that we could do a couple every year.


Supr. Marshall said that he would proceed with the paperwork.

REASSESSMENT 2004
Supr. Marshall said that if we are going to go ahead with the reassessment New York State needs Town Board approval.  He said that he still needs to meet with Assessor Hawkins.

PLAYGROUND
Supr. Marshall said he received an offer to do a safety check at the playground; we have not done this.

TOWN CLERK’S REPORT
On motion of Councilwoman Goodwin seconded by Councilman Hawks the Town Clerk’s Report for April 2003 was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

SUPR’S. REPORT
On motion of Councilman Hawks seconded by Councilman Stoker the Supr’s. Report for April 2003 was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

BUDGET AMENDMENT
On motion of Councilman Stoker seconded by Councilman Cornish the following budget amendments were ACCEPTED – AYES 4 – NAYS 1 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Hawks – Voting Nay – Goodwin:


Debit 
DA599


Credit
DA5112.2
$4,002.95


Debit
DA599


Credit 
DA5130.2
$3,500.00


These budget amendments bring unreserved funds and expenditures into balance.

BUDGET TRANSFERS
On motion of Councilwoman Goodwin seconded by Councilman Hawks the following budget transfers were ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks:


From A1910.4 to A1670.4
$305.54


From A1910.4 to A8010.4
$284.84

AUDIT GENERAL FUND
On motion of Councilwoman Goodwin seconded by Councilman Hawks the General Fund bills, abstract #5, numbers 187 – 236 for a total of $15,955.06 were ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

AUDIT HIGHWAY FUND
On motion of Councilman Stoker seconded by Councilwoman Goodwin the Highway Fund bills, abstract #5, numbers 116 – 139 for a total of $34,367.32 were ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

AUDIT FIRE DISTRICTS
On motion of Councilman Stoker seconded by Councilman Hawks the Fire District bills, abstract #5, numbers 01 – 04 for a total of $149,671.72 were ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

FEDERAL GRANT PROJECT
Supr. Marshall asked Councilman Stoker and Councilwoman Goodwin to contact someone about the Federal Grant project or they could go to the web site for information.

ADJOURN
On motion of Councilwoman Goodwin seconded by Councilman Hawks and carried the meeting adjourned at 8:50pm.


Respectfully submitted:


Betty Collins


Town Clerk

